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October 24, 2017 
 
The Honorable Rob Bishop, Chairman 
House Committee on Natural Resources 
1324 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Bishop: 
 
On behalf of the National Conference of State Historic Preservation Officers (NCSHPO), we would like to 
thank you and Congressman Bruce Westerman for including language in the manager’s amendment to 
H.R. 2936, the Resilient Federal Forests Act of 2017.  The language, which calls for the establishment of a 
Nationwide Programmatic Agreement to pursue an efficient and effective solution to historic 
preservation review, ensures state and local input on the impact of federal undertakings on historic 
resources.     
 
The establishment of the Nationwide Programmatic Agreement is consistent with the principal of states 
and communities having a lead role in evaluating the impact of federal projects on historic resources. 
This principal was enshrined in law more than 50 years ago with the passage of the National Historic 
Preservation Act and strengthened more than 40 years ago by the creation of the Historic Preservation 
Fund.  
 
Wildfires pose a threat to historic resources and NCSHPO supports your effort to reduce their risk. As 
the bill moves forward, NCSHPO and its members remain ready and willing to help find a solution to any 
challenges faced in the management of our nation’s forests. Our members are committed to assisting 
federal agencies in achieving this goal, while also ensuring that state and local governments continue to 
have say in the impact of federal undertakings on historic resources.  
 
We look forward to working with you on this important issue. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Erik M. Hein 

Executive Director  


